
From: Heldenfels, Leane
To: Ramirez, Diana
Subject: 4214 Avenue B late back up
Date: Thursday, November 08, 2018 10:18:19 AM

-- 
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Heldenfels, Leane
To: Ramirez, Diana
Subject: C15-2018-0042/Avenue B new case tonight, late back up
Date: Thursday, November 08, 2018 10:16:49 AM

Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2018 5:05 PM
To: Heldenfels, Leane
Subject: Comments, Case #C15-2018-0042

To: Leane Heldenfels, City of Austin Development Services
Re: Case # C15-2018-0042, 4214 Avenue B
Public Hearing: November 8, 2018, City of Austin Board of Adjustment

Although I understand the lot constraints that the owner of 4214 Ave. B has to work with, I am
 concerned about the proposed 2-story garage/apartment addition and the request for a
 variance to allow a 33-foot setback from the Avenue for the following reasons:

⁃ A 2-story structure so close to the street seems aggressive and will appear looming
 relative to the neighboring lots and homes.

⁃ The prominence of the 2-car garage, in particular, & its proximity to the Avenue will
 appear uniquely out of sync with the historic character of the Hyde Park neighborhood.

⁃ The proposed exterior stairs leading to the upstairs apartment, which directly face the
 Avenue, seem a poor aesthetic choice.

⁃ The owner has proposed that the upstairs apartment might be a future living space for
 aging parents, but the stairs make it a highly unlikely accommodation for the elderly. 

In conclusion, I would simply add that a single-story addition at a 33-foot setback from
 Avenue B would be less objectionable alternative.
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